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Dear Mr Bergman

EXPERT GROUP ON CORPORATE HOMICIDE

On 15 April the Minister for Justice in the Scottish Executive, Cathy Jamieson announced the setting up of an Expert Group on Corporate Homicde. The Group’s remit is to “To review the law in Scotland and to submit a report to the Minister for Justiceby the summer, taking into account the proposals recently published by the Home Secretary”.

The Group have met on two occasions and have considered who they would like to take evidence from.  Given your background in this area they would very much welcome written evidence from you.

The Group would particularly welcome your views on the following questions:

· Do you agree that the law in Scotland needs changed to enable prosecutions of organisations for culpable homicide?

· What is your preferred option for change, and why?

· Are the Home Office proposals which can be found at http://www.homeoffice.gov.uk/docs4/con_corp_mans.html appropriate for Scotland.  If not, why not?

· Should there be a secondary offence and, if so, what should it be?

· Should individual directors be subject to a new offence and how would this vary from existing homicide legislation in relation to individuals?

· Is the term “senior management” (as used in the Home Office proposals) too restrictive?  Do you have alternative suggestions?

· Should any new offence apply to the Crown?

· Should any reform extend to injury and wider consideration sentences?

· What penalties would you consider to be appropriate?

· Do you foresee significant additional costs with a new offence?

· Do you consider that organisations and enforcers may become more risk averse as a result of this legislation?

· Are you aware of any aspects of the legal reforms in Australia and Canada in respect of corporate homicide that you would consider would be appropriate for Scotland?

If you would like to produce a paper for the Group then I would be grateful if you can submit it to me no later than 30 June.  My apologies for the short deadline, which is dictated by the Group’s timetable.

The Group will consider all the written evidence that they receive and will then consider whether they wish to take further oral evidence

Yours sincerely

GEORGE DICKSON

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